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Attendance: Dawn Allshouse, Pam Eberhardt, Andrew LaManque, Janice Lee, Drake Lewis, Hieu Nguyen, Scott Olsen, Tom Roza, Ray Sarria,  Martin Varela, Bret Watson
The June 2009 meeting of the Central Services Classified Senate (CSCS) was held at 1:30pm on June 10, 2009 in the District Board Room and was conducted by Martin Varela

1) Review and Approve Minutes
Martin Varela called the meeting to order. A sign-in sheet was made available to all attendees.  The minutes for the May meeting were reviewed and approved.

2) Treasurer’s Report
No report was available.  Martin reported that the total cost of the Classified Staff Retreat was approximately $17,000.  $4500 was transferred from the CSCS fund to Foothill to help pay for expenses associated with the Retreat.   A cost of $139 was incurred for the purchase of donuts for Classified Staff Appreciation week.

3) Classified Staff Appreciation Week
The event was well received by the vast majority of classified employees.  

4. Chancellor’s Search Committee
Volunteers were requested from the classified ranks from each college and Central Services to participate in the search committee.  Andrew LaManque volunteered to represent Central Services.  Employees are encouraged to send questions and candidate requirements to Andrew.  .

5. 2008-09 Accomplishments & 2009-10 Goals
Acting on a request from Martha Kanter, a list of CSCS 2008-09 Accomplishments:

& CSCS 2009-10 Goals was developed 
6) CSCS Sub-Committee Meeting Reports
Publications – Newsletter

A newsletter will be published around the time of the Central Services Summer BBQ
.
Employee of the Month

May EOM presented to Tom Roza.  Nominations submitted for upcoming months.
.  .  

   New Hire Committee
No new hires identified by Employment Services
.
   Retreat Committee
The Combined retreat viewed as a very good idea by many employees at both colleges and Central Services and should be continued for future retreat events.

   Elections Committee

Nominations A number of Senate Sections still vacant as some write-in candidates withdrew after being elected.  A review of the CSCS bylaws by a committee led by Bret Watson will be performed to assess the current term limits and allow incumbent senators to serve longer.  Review will also consider allowing volunteers to serve as senators when vacancies occur.  
7) District Committee Reports
    Budget Committee

Thru 3rd Qtr, budget contains $22 million in leftover funds.  $10 million is set aside for the 5% Reserve mandated by the State.  Potentially $1-3 million projected in benefits savings for 2008-09.  2008-09 enrollments projected to be above Cap.  California deficit project at $21 billion for 2009-10 which could translate into at an $18-24 million dollar shortfall for FHDA.  District is considering cuts in categorical programs in addition to other expense areas.
.
   Chancellor Advisory Council (CAC)

No report from most recent meeting.  From a previous meeting, the District is preparing for the Accreditation event that will occur in 2011
    ETAC

Hardware/Software standards considering replacing MAC laptops with newest model.  Wireless project continues with more locations on each campus being enabled for wireless. Construction projects on De Anza campus will result in several multi-day campus-wide power outages which will occur over holiday periods during 2009-10.  Employees are strongly urged to adopt the practice of shutting down their computers and printers at the end of the day to avoid damage during power outages. 

   EIS Steering Committee

 The EIS project is on schedule with Banner/Finance planned for Go Live in July.  Training on how to create and approve Purchase Reqs in Banner is underway.  The Luminis Portal is also scheduled to Go Live July 1.
    HRAC

No report provided
.  
  8)  Other Topics & Closing Questions & Comments

State Classified Employees Retreat

Janice Lee reported on her attendance.  Speakers from all over the State participated at the Retreat.  There were many breakout sessions covering a wide variety of topics.  

Other

The CSCS thanked President Martin Varela for an excellent job during the 2008-09 term and welcomed Janice Lee as new President.  The CSCS thanked Drake Lewis and Ray Sarria for their work as Senators since the inception of the CSCS.  The next meeting of the CSCS will be at 1:30pm on July 8, 2009 in the District Board Room.  Martin adjourned the meeting.
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